UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting April 15, 1974; 4:00 p.m. Conference Room

MINUTES

Present: Dean Hart; Associate Dean Desiderio; Assistant Dean Geer; Professors Bingaman, Ellis, Goldberg, MacPherson, Muir, Parnall, Reynoso, Romero, Simson, Teitelbaum, Utton, Walden; Law Librarian Coleman; Students Milne,

The meeting was called to order by Dean Hart; attention was given to the following:

- 1. Minutes of the meeting of April I, 1974, were approved.
- 2. With regard to the Awards Banquet:
 - a) it was moved and seconded that the New Mexico Bar Foundation prize, traditionally a set of the New Mexico Statutes, be jointly awarded to Norman Gagne and Marian Matthews;
 - b) the faculty approved a motion that a new award entitled The Faculty Award be given for intellectual achievement and contribution to the law school. The recipients this year are Robert Nelson and Thelma Stiffarm.
- 3. Dean Hart announced that the grant from CLEPR has been received with a condition that six hours of Advocacy be required.
- 4. As the faculty addition for the CLEPR grant, the faculty approved inviting Jose Martinez and Dick Gonzales to visit the school. Mike Alarid is being pursued as lawyer and Franklin Evans as methodologist for the Centro Legal grant.
- 5. John Myers made known a complaint by a student who was asked to withdraw from a class because of non-attendance. The faculty will review the ramifications at a later date.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp

Secretary

Next meeting: April 22, 4:00 p.m.